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How to reach us…. 

 

Church Office 

507-235-5382 

Hours:  

Tuesday—Friday 

9:30-12:30 p.m. 

 

E-mail 

ucc319@frontiernet.net 

 

       

 Rev. Cory Germain 

      Office Hours: 

 

  Tuesday  9 :30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
  Wednesday 12:30 p.m. through                  
  evening meetings & activities 
  Friday   9:30 am—12:30 p.m. 

  Rev. Cory’s phone: 507-399-8282 

Worship Hours  

Worship 9:30  

Communion the first Sunday of 

every month.   

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

«AddressBlock» 

WHEELCHAIR 
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The Reverend’s Ruminations 

 

As I sit down to write this, I am recalling the trip I made home from a MN 
Valleys Presbytery meeting in Willmar yesterday evening through a steady 
rain, a temp only barely approaching 50 degrees, and winds gusting over 45 
m.p.h.  It is nearing the end of May, isn’t it?!?  Let us pray that June will fi-
nally usher in spring—and even summer—temperatures!  On a more seri-
ous note, my most fervent prayers right now are for our farmers near and 
far, that they might get crops planted safely and in time for a good growing 
season.  Believe it or not, my very un-scientific observation during a couple 
weeks’ travels around Okoboji, Fairmont, Blue Earth, and all the way up to Willmar is that Faribault, Mar-
tin, and southern Watonwan Counties are the only ones with any crops poking through the soil as of yet.  
I know that’s not saying much considering the date, but it’s something for which we in this area can be 
thankful. 
   
May found us celebrating the addition of three new confirmands to our ranks, recognizing the milestone 
of high school and college graduation for four other young church members, and of course giving thanks 
to our dedicated Sunday school and confirmation teachers for their work in training our next generation 
of Christian adults.  Proverbs 22:6 reminds us: “Train children in the right way, and when old, they will 
not stray.” (NRSV)  As I like to repeat at each confirmation service, “confirmation is not graduation”—by 
which I mean that it is not a step away from church involvement, but quite the opposite: it is the next step 
toward even more involvement in the life of the congregation.  Likewise, although graduation does signi-
fy the completion of an educational milestone, it needn’t mean a departure from church life.  Yes, our 
budding college students will be away from Fairmont much of the upcoming years, but I challenge them 
to find a campus ministry or local church in which to find spiritual nourishment as they stretch their wings 
away from parents who may have “ensured” that they attended Sunday school and worship on a regular 
basis. 
 
I find it hard to believe that I am not writing such words of encouragement to a generalized group of 
graduates, but this year to my own daughter as well.  Where have the years gone since she cooed softly 
in a baby seat on the floor of the choir loft during chapel services in Mannheim, Germany?  Or started 
Sunday school, kindergarten, confirmation, or high school?  I know I’m not the first one to ponder these 
questions, and I certainly won’t be the last!  The years pass all too swiftly, and we are left to marvel at 
how God has blessed us with such an amazing gift.  Praying for Emma and all our graduates, I echo the 
words of Joshua 1:9, “…Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for the Lord your 
God is with you wherever you go.” (NRSV)  New adventures await all of our graduates, but the faith 
learned through their family and their church will surely guide them all the days of their lives. 
 
Speaking of faith formation, as was recently highlighted during worship announcements, there are now 
scholarships available to help our congregation’s youth take part in a summer church camp experience.  
Whether it’s through Pilgrim Point (ministering this year at Carleton College and Luther Crest Camp after 
their dining hall fire), Lakeshore Center at Okoboji (where Emma will be a counselor), Prairie River 
Youth for Christ Camp near Bricelyn, or other locations, if your child or grandchild has never been to 
church camp, I hope you’ll encourage them to attend.  As an extension of what we teach in church, they 
are a great environment of Christian learning and growth for kids of all ages.  Contact one of our Chris-
tian Education Board members or myself if you need camp information. 
 
As you line up your family’s getaways for the summer, I hope you include First Congregational UCC in 
your plans.  If you are going to be out of town, please make a point to continue your regular financial 
gifts toward the life of the church.  Tithe and offering numbers often suffer alongside church attendance 
during the summer months, which can make it hard to keep up with our regular operating expenses.  
We’ll switch to our 9:30am summer schedule on June 2 so that you can come to worship God and still 
have most of Sunday available for additional summer activities.  I plan to offer a few fun and informal 
Sunday morning worship opportunities, so stay tuned to our website or Facebook page and don’t miss 
out!   
       Yours in Christ, 

       Rev. Cory Germain 



 
 

Council  Minutes for May 15, 2019 
First Congregational Church UCC 

Fairmont, MN  56031 
 

Present: Catherine Johnson, Julie Elliott, Dave Adams, Dean Grotte, MaryDon Kislingbury and Marilyn Forstrom 

Absent:  Cory Hainey, Deb Thate, Robbin Celander, Ellen Germain, Dave Meschke and Rev. Germain 

 

The meeting was opened by Moderator Johnson with prayer. 

 

Thank you from CREST was shared for our donation. 

 

Motion was M/S/C to approve the minutes of the April meeting. 

Reports: 

No Treasurer’s Report 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Cory’s report was received.  It included the usual pastoral activities, final Holy Week prepara-
tions, 2 funerals, and Guard training. 

Christian Ed.:   The Board met and will be offering scholarships to any church member desiring to attend a church camp 
or  the Adventure Trip. 

Facilities:  Dean reported that the Board is looking for approval to replace the sidewalk from the south entry to the city 
sidewalk.  This is needed due to settleing/freezing/thawing.  They are working with the city to get alley maintenance to enable 
us to level out and redo our parking area behind the church.  They are also looking into bids for some tuck pointing needed.  The 
church has received a generous gift from Mildred Brodt to repair or replace the flooring in the 3rd floor CE area. 

Hospitality:  The Board is working on plans for making pies for the Pie and Ice Cream Social in June.  They are purchas-
ing new commercial pots and pans with funds donated by Mildred Brodt. 

Missions:  Cindy Martens has resigned and is moving out of town. Last Sunday in June is “Ride your Bike to Church Sun-
day”.  In July we will again participate in the Summer Hunger program. 

Worship:  Continues to work with Pastor Cory for Sunday worship items.  Joint summer  worship with St John’s in the 
park will be on July 28 at 9:30 a.m.  St. John’s will host our congregation on Sunday when Pastor Cory is gone on  July 14 and we 
will exchange this service likely on June 30 when we will meet at our church. 

Old Business:  Catherine shared our Safe Church Policy and that recommended by the Conference.  Ours is in need of updating.  
Catherine, Julie and Cory will work on this and prepare a 1st draft for our next meeting. 

New Business:  Summer meeting time for the Council was discussed.  It was agreed to try a new time of 7:30 p.m. for the June 
19 meeting. 

Other discussion was held regarding plans for safety in our church and mission dollars.  No action taken at this time. 

Meeting was adjourned 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marilyn Forstrom, Clerk 
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 July 14-19, 2019  500 miles. 6 days. 135 participants. 

Once again, our own Eric Johnson is raising money and awareness for Habitat for Humani-
ty by participating in the Habitat 500 Bike Ride; Eric’s 11th ride. Why does he do this?  
“The cause of Habitat for Humanity is dear to my heart because it is a partnership with 

families to create simple decent homes, stronger communities and a better world.  No handout with 
HFH; it is a hand up.  Each rider doing the full 500 miles raises at least $500.”  This is an annual fundrais-
ing event aimed at increasing awareness about the need for decent, safe, and affordable housing.  Last 
year,  
Pastor Cory joined Eric on a leg of the ride; this year, he is going to be riding the entire 6 days!  Please 
consider making a donation to Eric and Pastor Cory and keep them in your prayers as they take on this 
important mission once again!  Our Blessing Box col-
lection for June will go to support Eric and Pastor 

June Blessing Box – Habitat for Humanity 

The house on Orient Street in Fairmont is nearing 

completion.  There is some staining work and 

landscaping work yet to be done.  If you are inter-

ested in helping, contact   Staci Thompson at 507-

526-2500.   

The house is in need of curtains to help make it a 

home.  We will have a list of what is needed on 

the table in the Narthex– you can buy or make 

the curtains, or you can donate to a fund to help 

them cover their windows and turn their house 

into a home!! 

Blessing Box offering will be collected Sunday, June 23rd.  To 

show support for the riders, please ride your bike to church 

Sunday, June 23 if you are able!! 

http://www.habitat500.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjUl9P25YPUAhWM5oMKHVbZA6cQjRwIBw&url=http://www.canstockphoto.com/illustration/metal-nail.html&psig=AFQjCNHW7mDe1MBXLrgFFOo65KDhlyfgiQ&ust=1495552644637946
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjUl9P25YPUAhWM5oMKHVbZA6cQjRwIBw&url=http://www.canstockphoto.com/illustration/metal-nail.html&psig=AFQjCNHW7mDe1MBXLrgFFOo65KDhlyfgiQ&ust=1495552644637946


Starting June 2nd, the  

Sunday worship time  changes 

to 9:30.  Also, no Sunday 

School will be scheduled 

starting June 2nd. 

 
Rev. Germain’s phone  

number has changed to: 
 (507) 399-8282 

 
Fareway and Hy-Vee Receipts  

 
Report as of 20 May 2019  

 
 
During the last five weeks, $17,948.64 (11.97%) worth of 
Hy-Vee slips were turned in.  After 10 weeks, we are at 
$32,943.47 (11.96%) toward the 11th $150,000 goal.   
 
During the same five weeks, $1,272.97 (0.85%) worth of 
Fareway slips were received.  After 36 weeks, we are at 
$37,327.86 (24.88%) toward our 3rd $1,000 from Fare-
way Store.   
 
Thanks for bring in all those slips.  Slips have been going 
back many months since I have been telling you that we 
can use them back to March 1, 2011.  During this five 
weeks, slips went back to March 2018, i.e. over a year.  
Keep those slips coming. 
 

 

                      Reported by Jim Bock 

 

Special Music for June 

 

June 2 –Chime Choir ( 3 pieces) 

 

June 9 –UCC Choir with former 

Martin Co. Brass 

 

June 16 –Dave Meschke 

 

June 23 ---Tami Nestor 

 

June 30---Mark Nass 

 

July 7-- Erin True --violin 







OPEN HOUSE RECEPTION WILL BE IN THE CHAPEL AND NARTHEX AREA 

June 2 
Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen                                                          
Head Usher: Robbin Celander  
Reader: Abigail Roiger 
Greeters: Abigail Roiger and Hailie 
 

June 9 
Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen                                                         
Head Usher: Cory Hainy  
Reader: Kay Campe 
Greeters:  George and Ruth Ann J. 
 

June 16 
Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen                                                         
Head Usher: Eric B. Johnson 
Reader: Deb Adams 
Greeters: Don & Shelby Marks 

 June 23 
Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen                                                         
Head Usher: Randy & Pat Rowen 
Reader: Ellen Germain 
Greeters: Cory and Sydney Hainy 
  

June 30 
Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen                                                         
Head Usher: George Jones 
Reader: Cynthia Celander 
Greeters: Jim & Megan Marushin 

Partners in Ministry 



June 1, 1974  Kim & Jan Shaffer   45 years  

June 3, 1977  Dar & Jodi Kuhlers   42 years  

June 5, 1971  Larry & Donna Christensen 48 years  

June 5, 2010  Matt and Brandi Guritz    9 years  

June 7, 2003  Shawn & Jessica Elliott  16 years  

June 14, 1981 Eric & Catherine Johnson  38 years  

June 14, 1991 Robbin & Cathy Celander  28 years  

June 16, 1979 Conrad & Lori Zoeller  40 years  

June 17, 1995 Cory & Christina Hainy  24 years  

June 18, 2006 Daniel & Tatia Moller  13 years  

June 19, 1971 Jim & Kay Hough   48 years  

June 20, 1992 Dan & Deb Thate   27 years  

June 21, 2008 Steve & Tranna Urban  11 years  

June 24, 1967 J.R. & Jane Kotewa   52 years  

June 1 Rowena Nepomuceno  

  Georgia Malo  

June 2 Charlene Norris   

June 3 Zoe June Becker  

June 4 Karin Rosen  

  Dave Martens   

 June 5 Ryan Guritz  

  Everett Hanning  

  Donna Christensen  

 June 6 Hailie Stenzel  

  Tara Thedens  

 June 7 Pat Cowing  

  Jack Mackey  

 June 8 Jon Riggs  

 June 10 Arden Hanson  

  Kara Rowan  

June 10         Char Kost 

June 11 Sue Eisenbacher  

June 12 Joanne Eisenbarger  

June 14 Randy Musser  

June 15 Margo Becker     

June 18 Roger Buchan  

June 19 Rita Craven  

June 21 Bill Norman  

June 24 Ruth Ann Jones  

June 24 Easton Jorgensen 

June 25 Phyllis Betts  

June 26 Tom Rosen  

June 28 Lori Thate  

June 29 Eric D. Johnson  

June 29 Elaine Zoeller  


